
North Valley High School 
Site Council (September) 

9/3/2019 - 9:00 AM 
1. Welcome - Present:  Jeaneen Beagley, Bryan Hawkins, Erik Lathen, Matt Knight, Peter 

Lentz, Stephanie Phillips, Christina Lamb 
2. Review of the previous month 

a. Inservice 
i. Synergy 

b. New Hires- We have hired two new PE/Health teachers (Trevor Macy and Dane 
Iverson) and a new English teacher (Morgon Holden.)  

3. Activities update 
i. Back to school - We will have an Open House on September 25th at 6:30 

pm 
ii. Fall sports - are rolling.  We have already had games in  soccer, 

volleyball, cross country and a football jamboree.  
iii. Start of school - The start of school is going well.  It is freshman only 

today and everyone else joins us tomorrow.  
iv. 5 star -initiated by Tiffany Maki to give points to students for doing 

activities.  It has been very successful last year. Student are able to earn 
rewards for points accumulated.  

b. Academic update  
i. Freshman Data Team- Our new team will consist of Matt, Monica Orndoff, 

Linda McClanahan and Neil Deforrest.  They will meet once a month to 
make sure they are staying on track.  

ii. Diploma Tracts - This will be the 2nd year for our new diploma tracks.  
iii. Freshman Wheel - We will have four teachers do a four week introduction 

to their classes this year for freshmen.  The teachers will be Mr. Klumpp, 
Mr. Plymale, Mr. Scharpen and Mr. Iverson.  Students will also start to 
learn about the employability matrix during the freshman wheel.  

4. What is on the Horizon 
a. Extracurriculars 
b. PLC-  Teachers just finished a week full of PLC’s and other learning 

opportunities.  
c. ACES - We will continue to learn about and use ACES strategies as we progress 

through our school year.  
d. Culture-   Mr. Lathen is very serious about creating a good culture at NVHS using 

his 3R strategies (respect, responsible and resilient) 
e. Phil Boyte conference- We hope to send Matt to this conference this year.  

5. 21st Century Grant 
a. Site Coordinator - Start date - classes will begin Monday, October 1.  We have a 

new site coordinator (Melodie Gragg.)  
b. Community Partnerships -  We hope to keep building positive programs with our 

community partners.  There was discussion about our community.  



6. Improvement Team proposals 
a. Climate and Culture 
b. Curriculum and instruction 

i. POinT - We will pay Kelly Turner a stipend this year so she can continue 
to help our teachers with our POINT training as it seems like a good 
program for our teachers.  

c. Tech team- We just installed AC in our C wing and will move to add some more 
units in next month. And we are hoping to add some outside cameras.  

d. Knight Time- We will continue to do our Knight Time activities. We have a new 
Resource Officer assigned to us this year.  

7. Council recommendations 
a. Bryan talked about how he felt is was important to learn project management 

skills.  He also spoke about how he believes that Merlin is moving into a growth 
period and that may reflect positively for our schools.  

 


